DLPOA September 2020 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 10, 2020

Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm.

Members present:  Jane Debbrecht, Wes Watt, Ed Cesa, Jenny Vanderlist, Carla Gorton, Fred Everhart, Scott Oswald, Cinda Everhart, Kate Griswold, Kristina Oswald, and Tom Teeters.

Others present:  Ann Skendi

President’s Report: Fred Everhart –  No report

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald –  No report

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton – July minutes were amended and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jane Debbrecht  -  We are under budget and will end the year that way, unless unforeseen expenses arise.  The September report was reviewed and accepted.  

Civic Committee Report:  No report

Infrastructure Update:  

North Stairs  – the board discussed whether to go ahead with the original project of replacing the steps with gravel. Because concerns were raised from some residents, Ed is going to put together the general plans for replacing the steps with gravel and present it at the Annual meeting. 

Ed acquired prices for purchasing two new 7’ x 16’ aluminum rafts with vinyl decks. He will look into that option more in depth and bring the information back to the board.

Activities Update: 

Ann Skendi and Gary Burke have volunteered to head up a Halloween event at the Park for families this year. It will be held on Friday, October 16th, with October 17th as a rain date. 

A concert was held at the Main Park at the beginning of September. It was well attended and residents seemed to really enjoy it. 

Extensive efforts have been made to contact Howell Nature Center to come out and do a demonstration, but they have not returned calls. 

Natural Resources: 

Scott is supposed to meet with the owner of NCS in September to discuss the seeding that was done on the West side of the lake last Spring. Scott is going to call him to set up a day and time. 

Old Business: 

Ed is going to call Dr. Jude to set up a presentation of his findings from the Lake Study he did. The date will then be announced to residents. The presentation will be held at the Main Park. 

New Business:  

· Fall Workbee -  Saturday 10/24 at 9:00 am. It will be held on Sunday, 10/25 if it rains. Need to add to list: finish rails on new bridge. Scott will purchase the needed supplies for that project. 

· Chip Kleinbrook produced a flyer about the lake to hand out to residents. The board will review it and give him feedback. Thank you Chip for donating your time to create it. 

· Annual Meeting – 

· Patrick McFall is going to facilitate. 

· 30 mail in ballots have been received so far. 

· Jen will post an announcement to remind residents to bring their ballots to the meeting. 

· More activities will be planned for next summer. There will also be an area on the Community Group where residents can send ideas for future activities. 

· Carla will email Jenny the amended minutes every month, so she can post them on the Dunham website. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:12 pm.

The next meeting will be Thursday,  October 8th   at 7:30 pm.

